
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Sunday 15 September 2024 
 

11.00am – Morning Worship led by 
Majors David and Jane Alton 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

               4.00pm – 
@ Winton Salvation Army featuring our own 

Singing Company and Worship Group 
 

 

 

 

To KNOW Christ ~ To LIVE Christ ~ To SHARE Christ 

 

 

 

         
           
             
    
            



BOSCOMBE CORPS NEWS 
 

Prayer Requests 
We have a number of our corps family who need our prayers: 
 Please continue to pray for Kevin Bromage, Sheila Moxham, 

Major Rodney Dawson, Sarah (from Pokesdown) and Sue Spencer. 
 Please pray for those who are unable to join us for worship and in particular for our shut-

ins and those in Nursing/Care Homes. 
 

People News 
Congratulations to Hilary Bromage for achieving a BA (Hons) for Education Studies (Primary).  

 

Boscombe BandCom Festival 

Boscombe Band are hosting a BandCom festival on Sunday 13 October @ 6.00pm. The 

special guest will be vocalist Charlie Green. If you would like to be part of this special event, 

then you are invited to attend two open band rehearsals on Thursday 10 October @ 7.45pm 

and Sunday 13 October @ 2.30pm to go through the prepared music. 
 

Two Job Opportunities 
Salvation Army Corps in the Bournemouth Area are looking to recruit a Temporary Community 
Assistant to support its busy Christmas Toy Appeal period. The position is for a 5-week period 

only commencing Monday 18 November and ending Friday 20 December 
Divisional Headquarters are currently recruiting for the role of Corps Operational Support. This 

role will be based at Poole Corps but will include visiting other Corps in Dorset (Swanage, 
Dorchester and Wimborne) as an administrative support for Officers.  

. If either of these positions is something you are interested in, please read the Job Profiles and 
Descriptions on the noticeboard in the foyer or apply online at 

careers.salvationarmy.org.uk/vacancies. 
 

Joy’s Jigsaw Library 
 The next Jigsaw Library and Social will be held on Thursday 19 September from 11.30am to 

2.00pm. For more information see the poster on the noticeboard. 
 

Skittles Social Evening 
Come along to enjoy some fun and fellowship at a Skittles evening here at the hall on Friday 
20 September @ 6.30pm. Price is £5 for adults and under 16’s free. Pay at the door. Tea, 
coffee and juice included in the price. Other drinks and snacks available at a small charge. 

 

Harvest 
Next week (Sunday 22 September) is Harvest Sunday. Your Harvest envelopes are now 

available to be collected from the table in the foyer. As well as the monetary collection, we will 
also be asking for a practical donation for the BH1 Project. Items that are used on a daily basis 

are coffee, sugar, cereal, squash, jam, marmite, marmalade, sleeping bags, men’s 
underwear (S/M) and socks. Any of these will be received with grateful thanks. 

 

 Corps Retreat 

It is essential that we know the numbers for the Corps Retreat at Moorlands College on 
Saturday 28 September 2024. If you haven’t filled in a booking form, please add your details 

to the sheet in the foyer on your way out to be added to the list. For more information regarding 
the day, please pick up one of the leaflets in the foyer. 

 

A Night to Remember – Memories of D-Day 

If you are of a certain age and were around during 1944, in particular the build up to and D-Day 

itself and would be happy to share your memories and impressions from that time, please 

speak to bandsmen Wayne Nock or John Mattingley.   



PRAYER MATTERS 
Compiled by Lynne Allcock 

 

Hello, welcome to the third instalment of Proverbs. As we turn this week to 

Proverbs 15, we see several references to body parts. I hope you find it an 

interesting read. 

Bible verse for the week: ‘The eyes of the Lord are in every place. Keeping watch on the 

evil and good’ (Proverbs 15:3 NKJ) 

Monday 16 September – Creative illustrations are used in this chapter to help us clearly 

understand what it takes to live a Godly life. Today we consider the words that come out 

of our mouth. Again, this week we will use the message translation. Chapter 15 verse 1: ‘A 

gentle response diffuses anger’. And chapter 15 verse 4: ‘Kind word help and heal’. I 

guess, like me, you’ve said things hurriedly without thought and wish you could take the 

words back. Unfortunately, you can’t, and as much as you apologise, they remain spoken. 

Pray for God’s wisdom to think before you speak. 

Tuesday 17 September – Read verse 13: ‘A cheerful heart brings a smile to your face’. I 

once heard someone say, ‘What’s a matter with her, her face is set in cement!’ although I 

understood what they meant, I thought it was an unkind remark to make but it made 

realise the importance of being cheerful and sharing a smile. In Thessalonians 15 verse 

16 we read, ‘Be joyful always’.  Pray that God will grant you a cheerful heart. 

Wednesday 18 September – Read verse 30: ‘A twinkle in the eye means joy in the 

heart’. Have you ever looked at someone and seen hurt, despair or sadness in their eyes. 

Somehow, they’ve lost their sparkle. A sure signal that they may need help or a listening 

ear. Pray for God’s guidance to be alert to someone’s feelings. 

Thursday 19 September – Read verse 23: ‘The right word at the right time – beautiful’. 

This links in with my thought yesterday. Perceptiveness of another’s persons need, not in 

a nosey way, but in love and kindness. Pray that God will give you the right words at the 

right time. 

Friday 20 September – Read verse 31: ‘Listen to good advice if you want to live well’. I 

wonder how many times you have been told to ‘pay attention!’ For me, lapses of 

concentration still happen, more often these days! But in a spiritual sense it is important 

that we listen, learn, and have an awareness of God speaking to us in many ways. For 

example, through people, things around us, in our prayer time and devotions. Pray that 

you will be ‘tuned-in’ to all God is saying to you today. 

Saturday 21 September – And finally for this week … read verse 14: ‘An intelligent 

person is always eager to take in more truth’. We never stop learning there’s always 

something new. The number of times I hear myself saying ‘I never knew that!’  we learn 

from each other all the time. More importantly we should learn in a spiritual way, through 

our devotions, the Bible, worship, talking to other Christian, and so the list continues.  Pray 

that God will give you a thirst to learn more about Him and deepen your relationship with 

Him. 

Sunday 22 September – Psalm 51:10-12 from ‘Psalms Now’ by Leslie F Brandt … 

‘Revive my flagging spirit, O God. Restore to me the joy of assurance of a right 

relationship with You. 

Reinstate me in Your purposes and help me avoid the snares and pitfalls along this 

earthly path.’ Amen 

Hope you can join with me again next week, enjoy your day. 



BOSCOMBE CORPS PROGRAMME 
 

This Week’s Programme 
 

Week beginning 16 September 2024 

Monday to 
Saturday 

BH1 Project – 10.00am to 2.00pm 

Monday 16 PramaLIFE Memory Lane Group – 2.00pm 

Tuesday 17 Bournemouth Area Fellowship Band Practice – 

9.30am 

Songster Practice – 7.45pm 

Wednesday 18 Tiny Tots Playtime – 9.30am 

Thursday 19 Friendship Circle (Guest Speaker:  

Major Teresa Everett) – 11.00am 

Band Practice – 7.45pm 

Friday 20 Lunch Club – 10.30am 

Corps Social Event: Skittles Night – SEE PAGE 2 

Saturday 21 to 
Sunday 22 

International Staff Songsters visit to Winton Corps – 

SEE POSTER 

Sunday 22 Harvest Sunday 
Singing Company Practice – 9.30am 

Prayer Meeting – 9.45am 
Major Carelle Daws – 11.00am 

 

Future Events 
 

September 2024 

Saturday 28 Corps Retreat @ Moorlands College – SEE PAGE 2 

Sunday 29 Majors David and Jane Alton – 11.00am 

October 2024 

Saturday 5 Corps Social Event: Coffee Morning – 10.00am 

Sunday 6 Majors David and Jane Alton – 11.00am 

Thursday 10 BandCom Open Band Rehearsal – 7.45pm 

Sunday 12 Band Sunday 
Morning Worship led by Boscombe Band – 11.00am 

BandCom Open Band Rehearsal – 2.30pm 
BandCom Concert – 6.00pm 

 

 Please join us for tea, coffee and fellowship 
in The Sanctuary after the morning meeting 


